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FOR LIFE AND 
DEATH ARE ONE, 

EVEN AS THE RIVER 
AND SEA ARE ONE  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SS Peter and Paul’s Catholic Primary School 
The Good Shepherd Catholic Trust 
Gordon Road, Ilford, Essex, IG1 1SA, UK   Tel: 020 8478 1267 
admin.sspeterandpauls@redbridge.gov.uk  

We show our love for God, in the way we treat each other. 
Together we follow Jesus, by learning, and sharing our gifts. 

 Dear Parents, Carers and Friends of SS Peter and Paul’s, 
As we continue our journey through Lent, I hope this newsletter finds you all well and filled 
with the spirit of reflection and renewal.  In our whole school assembly this week we 
explored the theme of ‘Belonging’. It was a poignant reminder of our unity as a school 
community, rooted in our shared faith and values. Together, we celebrated the diversity 
within our school while recognising our common bond as children of God.  As part of Lectio 
Divina, we delved into Psalm 100:3 - 'Know that the Lord is God. It is He that made us, and 
we are His; we are His people, and the sheep of His pasture.' This verse holds a profound 
message, reminding us of our connection to God and the importance of recognising His 
sovereignty in our lives. 
On Wednesday, we had the pleasure of welcoming visitors from Al-Noor Primary School. 4A 
had the opportunity to engage with their counterparts from Al-Noor in various activities 
aimed at fostering friendship and understanding. It was heartwarming to witness the 
children embrace their similarities and differences, highlighting the unity that transcends 
cultural boundaries. We eagerly anticipate future collaborations and the enriching 
experiences they will bring. 
I am delighted to announce that despite the intense competition, our school choir received 
the prestigious ‘Platinum Award’ in the Redbridge Choir Competition. While we may not 
have secured the first place, this recognition underscores the exceptional talent and 
dedication of our pupils. Congratulations to Mrs. Ayiash and to each member of the choir 
for their outstanding performance!  I extend our best wishes to Cranbrook Primary School, 
the winners of our heat, as they proceed to the finals. 
I am pleased to share with you the touching experience we had yesterday as 6B led us in a 
remarkable class assembly. Their assembly, thoughtfully themed around "Death and New 
Life," served as a moving reminder of the profound teachings we explore in our Religious 
Education curriculum. Through dramatisation, the children masterfully recounted the 
scripture story of the raising of Lazarus, inviting us all to reflect deeply on the themes of 
resurrection and eternal life. In a display of maturity and empathy, the children of 6B 
bravely opened their hearts to share personal reflections on the loss of loved ones. With 
tears shed and hearts open, they tenderly reminisced about cherished memories of friends, 
family members, and beloved pets who have departed from this world. Thank you Mrs. Bond 
and all the adults involved in preparing the children for their final class assembly at SSPP.  
In alignment with our faith and commitment to living simply and compassionately, we 
continue to support CAFOD through the Live Simply Initiative. This initiative reflects our 
dedication to practicing stewardship of the Earth and solidarity with those in need, echoing 
the core principles of love, justice, and mercy central to Catholic Social Teaching 
As part of our ongoing efforts to foster community engagement and support charitable 
endeavours, we invite you to participate in the Big Book Swap event hosted in the school 
hall this Wednesday after school. It's an opportunity to share the joy of reading while 
contributing to a worthy cause.  Additionally, mark your calendars for Thursday's festivities 
as the PTA will be hosting the Easter Bonnet Parade in assembly and Easter Colouring 
Competition. Your participation and support are warmly welcomed as we come together to 
celebrate the spirit of Easter. 
Our Lenten journey takes us deeper into self-reflection and spiritual growth. Let us take a 
moment this weekend to ponder upon our actions, words, and thoughts, aligning them with 
the teachings of Christ as we strive to become better versions of ourselves.  
Wishing you all a restful weekend ahead. 
Blessings, 
Ms. Osei 
Headteacher 

UNICEF  
Article 17 

Every child has the right to 
reliable information from the 
mass media. 

 

Headteacher 
Ms Osei 

Deputy Headteacher 
Mrs Hull 

Assistant Headteacher 
Mr Roca-Mas 
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Tuesday 26th March 
Stay and Pray Session 

Wednesday 27th March 
Swap 2 Save – The Big Book Swap 

Thursday 28th March 
Final Day of Spring 2 
1:30pm finish 

Monday 15th April 
First Day of Summer 1 

Wednesday 24th April 
Bishop Alan Visiting SSPP 

 

LINKS 

School Website: 
https://www.sspeterandpauls.redb
ridge.sch.uk/ 

Twitter - X: 
https://twitter.com/SSPP_Primary  

 

mailto:admin.sspeterandpauls@redbridge.gov.uk
https://www.sspeterandpauls.redbridge.sch.uk/
https://www.sspeterandpauls.redbridge.sch.uk/
https://twitter.com/SSPP_Primary


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Star Pupil Awards  Attendance w/e 22nd March 94.72%% 

N   Class % (Target 95.5%) 

Class attendance weekly percentages 
since the 4th September 2023 

Gold = Highest 
Green = Above 96% 
Red = Below 96% 

RC   

RK   

1M   

1S   

2B   RC 97.83% 
2I   RK 94.55% 
3P   1M 95.67% 
3W   1S 95.67% 
4A   2B 93.45% 
4C Elizabeth  2I 97.14% 
5C   3P 94.00% 
5S   3W 99.17% 
6B Kobi  4A 96.09% 
6R Harleen  4C 92.61% 

   5C 96.92% 
   5S 94.62% 
   6B 94.07% 
   6R 98.15% 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Scooters and Bikes 
When collecting children, please do not 
bring scooters or bikes past the main 
school gate and into the playground. 
This includes allowing younger siblings 
to ride to the collection lines. 
Please make use of the ample scooter 
and bike racks at the front of the school 
and then collect these as you leave. 

Upcoming Dates 

Tuesday 26th March 
Stay and Pray Session 
Wednesday 27th March 
Swap 2 Save – The Big Book Swap 
Thursday 28th March 
Final Day of Spring 2 1:30pm finish 
Monday 15th April 
First Day of Summer 1 

Gospel Reflection (Mark 11:1-10)  
Why were the people shouting? This coming Sunday is known a as Palm Sunday of the Passion of the Lord. It is the start of Holy Week. Palms 
will be handed out in Church in remembrance of the welcome and great praise that the people gave to Jesus when he entered Jerusalem. As we 
grow in our knowledge and love of Jesus, it’s natural to want to praise God. Think about what the word ‘praise’ means. Who regularly praises us 
and lets us know we have been good. How do you feel when you receive praise? 

In this Sunday’s Gospel, the people praised Jesus. There are many things for which we can praise God (e.g. a loving family, good friends, caring 
teachers and for always having a good friend – Jesus – who loves us and never forgets us). Praising God brings happiness; it’s what we were 
made for. How can we praise God this week? Perhaps we can: think of all the good things that we have received from God (like the beauty of 
nature and all creation, for our homes and for each other) and say a quiet prayer of thanks and praise; regularly pray the ‘Glory Be’ – a simple 
prayer of praise. 

Prayer for the week 

Dear Lord Jesus, as Holy Week approaches, we thank and praise you for giving your life for us, so that one day we too may know the joys of 
heaven. Amen. 

“God is full of love: to him be praise forever!” Pope Francis 

Jesuit Pupil Profile Virtues: Spring 2: Compassionate & Loving 

 

It is important that we always have the most up-to-date 
contact details you can provide.  Please let the school office 
know if your contact details have changed or if additional 
people are collecting your child. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rights Respecting / Global Action – Miss Ionita’s Weekly Information 

Rights Respecting - Myths and misconceptions Part 2 
Continuing from last week, we are explaining the next few misconceptions: 
5. Children have the right to make mistakes: Incorrect - although making mistakes is a valuable part of the learning process 
and an important part of growing up, it is not a specific right in the Convention. But keep in mind that the human rights principle of 
dignity means children should be treated with dignity and respect at all times, including when ‘they make mistakes’. 
6. With rights come responsibilities: Inaccurate - there is a common misunderstanding that children’s rights are linked with 
responsibilities. But this is not correct. Children’s rights, like all human rights, are unconditional. This means there are no conditions 
attached to rights. Rights can never be a reward for the fulfilment of a responsibility, and they can never be taken away because a 
‘responsibility’ hasn’t been met. Everyone has human rights, so both adults and children should be encouraged to respect each other’s 
rights, but this does not mean that a child’s rights are dependent on them respecting the rights of others. This is why in a rights 
respecting school we speak of rights and respect, and not about rights and responsibilities.  
7. Some rights are more important than others: Inaccurate - a key aspect of the Convention is that it must be considered as a 
whole and that all rights are connected. This means children should enjoy all the rights in the Convention and that no right is more 
important than another. Some nuances are useful to note:  
+ General principles: four articles of the CRC are seen as distinct because they play a fundamental role in realising all the rights in 
the Convention. They are called ‘general principles’ and are non-discrimination (article 2); best interests of the child (article 3), life, 
survival and development (article 6) and respect for the views of the child (article 12).  
+ Balancing rights: it can happen that adults, as duty bearers, sometimes need to balance one right with another. For example, a 
child may be separated from his or her parents in specific circumstances if this is in the child’s best interests.  
+ Restricting rights: there are also some rights that can be subject to restrictions, which would then usually be defined by law or a set 
of rules. For example, the right to freedom of expression (article 13) might be restricted if someone claims their right to freedom of 
expression to abuse other people and/or deny them their rights.  
Remember that in all these circumstances, any action or decision that could stop a child from enjoying their rights should only 
happen in specific instances, within a time limit and with the child’s best interests in mind. The child’s right to be heard and taken 
seriously must also be respected at all times, and all actions must be done in a way that respects the child’s dignity. 
 

Saint of the Week: St Turibius of Mogrovejo (1538–1606) 
Toribio Alfonso de Mogrovejo (Turibius) was born of noble parents in the town of Mayorga, northwest Spain. He 
was named after a local fifth-century bishop and saint. Turibius was a devout child. He had a strong devotion to 
the Blessed Virgin Mary, prayed to her daily, and fasted every Saturday in her honor. He had a heart for the poor 
and was generous in caring for them. When Turibius was twelve, he was sent to study humanities in Valladolid 
and was later sent to the University of Salamanca to study law. Turibius’ brilliance quickly became known and 
caught the attention of King Phillip II, who appointed him as the Grand Inquisitor in Granada in 1571. He was 
only thirty-three and held that post for five years. 
After the death of the first archbishop of Lima in 1575. King Phillip II knew he needed to send his best bishop to 
Lima. He needed a saint who knew the law, could bring reform where needed, preach the Gospel with zeal, and 
establish communion between the settlers and natives. At that time, it was the responsibility of the King of Spain 
to appoint bishops whom the pope would subsequently approve or reject. King Phillip chose Turibius for the task. 
There was only one problem: Turibius was not even a priest; he was a layman. Turibius objected to the idea but 
the king insisted, and the pope approved. Turibius pleaded with the king, pointing out that only a priest could be 
made a bishop, and arguing that the task was beyond his ability. But his humility was only a clearer sign that he 
was the man for the job. Turibius finally agreed. Over the next two years, Turibius prepared for the priesthood, 
was ordained, served as a priest, and then was ordained a bishop. He was installed in Lima on May 24, 1581, 
and served as the third archbishop of Lima for twenty-five years. 
In addition to his administrative efforts, Turibius spent seventeen of his twenty-five years as archbishop traveling 
on foot to every parish and community on three separate occasions. He traveled through difficult terrain, snow-
covered mountains, rain, heat, and cold. He went to confession and offered Mass every day, learned the native 
languages, got to know his people, and made sure that every parish was in order and adhered to Church 
discipline. He built many churches, baptized and confirmed half a million people, had a passionate zeal for every 
individual soul, and made sure that both Spaniard and indigenous were equally cared for. 

SCHOOL NEWS 

Final House Points Totals 

NEWMAN            4807 

MANNING            4914 

VAUGHAN                5957 

WISEMAN            6642 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

West Ham Corner 
Away from the euphoria of the European journey continuing, it was back to the 
day-to-day grind of the league last Sunday. 
With Villa still riding high in the Champion’s League spots, pre-game, many West Ham fans might 
have settled for a point from this fixture.  It is the manner of it that is hard to swallow though. 
We started well, really well and took a deserved lead in the 29th minute when Antonio scored 
with a diving header.  We reached half time in front (and it could have been more if the referee 
hadn’t blown for a non-foul in the build up to a Kudus ‘goal’). 
We even started the second half well. Villa made positive subs, but Antonio had the ball in the 
back of the net again; it was ruled out by VAR for handball despite it being far from clear. 

Then the Moyes-effect kicked into full force and we started to defend, any attempt to attack was 
quickly aborted and it was clear that Moyes was going to just try and hold on for a 1-0.  As I 
have said before here, that never works and after one way traffic for ages, Villa rightly equalised 
in the 79th minute. 
An injury time ‘winner’ did look to have been secured, but for another VAR intervention, this time 
breaking the record for the length of the deliberation – a whopping 5 minutes and 37 seconds. 

Latest Result: West Ham United 1 – 1 Aston Villa League Position: 7th 
 

Recent Tweets – @SSPP_Primary 

Recommended Read 
Year 2 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Young reporter-in-training 
Kate and her mouse-
accomplice Rupert are on 
board a train, off to visit 
Kate’s mum in the Arctic. 
But as soon as the train 
departs, mysterious things 
start happening… 
A packet of ginger nuts goes 
missing… 
A collection of gymnastics 
trophies are stolen… 
And some ancient scrolls 
disappear… 
Fellow passenger Madame 
Maude seems the most likely 
culprit, until a surprising – 
and delicious – twist turns 
the whole investigation on its 
head. 
If you liked this then try: 
+ ‘Kate on the Case: The 
Call of the Silver Wibbler’ by 
Hannah Peck 
+ ‘Wildsmith: Into the Dark 
Forest’ by Liz Flanagan 

       Top Ten 
Most correct answers over the last 7 days: 

Rank Name Year Group 

1 Nathaniel Year 4 

2 Zion Year 4 

3 Kevin Year 4 

4 Joy Year 4 

5 Ky’Reiss Year 3 

6 Ram Year 3 

7 Manasvi Year 4 

8 Alyssia Year 3 

9 Thasvin Year 4 

10 Elizabeth Year 4 

 

Community 
News 
We offer our thanks 
to the Garcha family 
who generously 
donated some money 
towards the recent 
school discos. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Author Book Match 

 
 

 

 
 

Onjali Q Rauf 
+ The Boy At The Back Of 
The Class 

+ The Night Bus Hero  

+ The Star Outside My 
Window 

+ The Day We Met The 
Queen. 

 

Year 4 – Pedestrian Training 

Year 4 had Pedestrian Training last Wednesday. They learned the names of 
different parts of the road and how to cross safely using a zebra crossing or a 
pelican crossing. The children also learned to stop, look and listen when there is no 
crossing (or animal). 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3 – Design Technology – Textiles 

As part of our DT sewing project in Year 3, we spent the afternoon recapping the 
skills we learned during the same ‘golden thread’ in Year 2. We practised 
threading a needle and using a running stitch to sew. We also learned a new skill - 
the backstitch. The children now have to choose which stitch they want to use to 
sew their own Roman-style coin purse. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Here are some of our completed Roman coin 
purses. After stitching their purse together, 
children were able to choose if they wanted to 
add a button or drawstring as a fastener. Some 
of the purses even feature Mount Vesuvius 
which we have learned about as part of our 
Romans topic. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Catholic Social Teaching & CAFOD 

Solidarity 
By coming together in hope as individuals, 

families, communities, organisations and 

nations, we can achieve transformative 

change for the common good.  Together, we 

can expose the fault lines that drive poverty - 

vulnerability, inequality, injustice, exclusion -

and that harm the environment, opening 

them to change. When we unite and make a 

stand for what we believe in, we can achieve 

remarkable things. 

Stay and Pray 
Our next ‘Stay and Pray’ session at SSPP will take place on 
Tuesday 26th March. 
For those who have attended before, it is another opportunity 
to settle in a space for quiet reflection and meditation.  If you 
have not been before, then you are most welcome to take part 
in this latest session. 
The hall will be available to KS2 parents of all faiths, please bring your child to pray with you; 
younger children are welcome, if they respect the quiet reflection time (we cannot 
accommodate pushchairs). 
The hall will be available from 3.15 – 3.45pm on Tuesday 26th March. Please feel free to 
drop in and spend some time talking to God. 
We hope you will find the Stay and Pray session an opportunity to strengthen your 
relationship with God. 
 
CAFOD – The Big Walk 

Advanced Warning: 
Our annual fundraiser close to the Lenten period where we put 
in the hard yards and collectively walk hundreds of miles in 
order to raise awareness and much needed funds for CAFOD 
will take place after Easter on Friday 19th April.  Further 
details will be provided nearer the time. 

Last Day of Spring 2 

REMINDER: We finish for the Easter break next Thursday 
28th March at 1:30pm.  Friday 29th is Good Friday, which 
is a Bank Holiday.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Swap 2 Save – The Big Book Swap 

Following on from our very successful ‘Swap 2 
Save’ events that have been previously held, we 
would like to invite you all to our next Swap 2 
Save – The Big Book Swap. 

This will be held in the school hall on 
Wednesday 27th March straight after your 
children have been collected. 

We are accepting book donations (of anything 
suitable and in excellent condition) before the event. 

Tea, coffee and cake will be available to buy on the 
night as you peruse the selections. 

SSPP’s Expectations 

We are a very good school, and part of our academic and community success 
is knowing that our families buy into our values and high expectations. 
Part of maintaining those standards, is spelt out in our ‘Home School 
Agreement’, where it states that our parents will: 
Encourage my child to behave well and be supportive of school policies: particularly in relation 
to behaviour and school uniform. 
We know that the vast majority of parents follow the expectations without issue, realising that 
it allows collectively for our children to be treated equally and with a sense of group 
belonging. 
We have noticed in recent weeks, that some parents may have forgotten about our uniform  
policy and in particular our hairstyle requirements.  So, as a reminder, extracts from our 
uniform policy states: 
Boys and girls should have tidy, neat conventional styles. Mohicans, gelled/spiked and colours 
not allowed. No shaved heads, patterns shaved into hair or shaved eye brows. 
The current ‘fashion’ to severely shave the sides and backs of their hair, keeping the top longer 
is not one that we allow at SSPP, and so we ask that this is not carried out.  You will find this 
is in keeping with most Primary Schools and many Secondary Schools. 
Further reminders also include longer hair, where it states: 
Only secure extensions in original hair colours allowed.  Hair ribbons/bands/clips should be 
small, navy, red or white. No beads.  Hair ribbons/bands/clips should be small and discrete in 
navy, red or white. 
We appreciate all support in this matter. 
We are always very proud when members of the public comment on how smart our children 
look in their uniform – it remains a fundamental part of SSPP. 
We are very supportive of any families who may be experiencing hardship and the office will 
help you with good quality second-hand uniform which can be done with discretion. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Redbridge Early Help Parenting Team  
Redbridge Early Help Parenting Team hosted a coffee morning today for parents of children in 
Nursery, Reception and Year 1 to tell them more about the Incredible Year Programme they will 
be running after the Easter holidays. 
The programme, which will be co-delivered with a member of their team and our pastoral 
mentor Mrs Russell, is designed to provide parents with strategies for supporting their child with 
their emotional regulation and social skills.  It will also help parents to support their child with 
transitions and improve their school readiness skills. 
If you are interested in joining the course, then please contact our school office no later than 
Tuesday 26th March.  The sessions start on Friday 19th April and will run every Friday excluding 
school holidays until Friday 28th June.  The classes will start around 9:30am but parents are 
welcome to come into school after they have dropped their children and have a coffee and a 
chat before they begin. 

6B – Class Assembly 
As noted in the Headteacher’s section of our newsletter, 6B had the privilege of performing their 
last class assembly for their time in Primary school.  It focussed on their RE topic of Death & 
New Life, and allowed the children the chance to share memories of those they had lost. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Online Safety 
As part of our continued 
drive to offer advice and 
support for all aspects of 
digital/online safety, we are 
going to showcase weekly 
information from the 
National Online Safety 
resources which can be found 
at: 
https://nationalcollege.com/categorie
s/online-safety 

Cultural and technological 
changes have made the 
experiences of today’s children 
vastly different to our own 
childhoods; it can be 
challenging to engage 
youngsters in open, honest 
conversation – especially about 
more sensitive topics. This, 
combined with many children’s 
instinct to avoid “rocking the 
boat”, can make it difficult to 
stay up to date with the goings 
on in their lives. 

However, it’s hugely important 
that trusted adults still offer an 
empathetic ear and feel able to 
encourage young people to 
open up about their day-to-day 
activities. This 
#WakeUpWednesday guide 
provides ten top tips for 
promoting open conversations 
with children – helping to 
make sure there’s someone 
they know they can turn to in 
times of need. 

Mrs Bond’s Weekly Maths Problems – KS1 
 
 

The answer to the KS2 
problem seen in our last 
Newsletter: 

https://nationalcollege.com/categories/online-safety
https://nationalcollege.com/categories/online-safety


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Resources  
Rainbows have been used as a symbol of hope throughout the current pandemic. In line 
with this, we have linked each area of wellbeing to a different colour of the rainbow. The 
image can be used as a visual reminder of the 5 areas of wellbeing. We have also 
provided a selection of free resources below.  
Positive emotions  
Cbeebies  
Simple relaxation and mindfulness activities to do together with your children.  
 
NHS Children’s self- care kit  
Ideas for self-care for children, including mindful colouring, laughing out loud & breathing exercises.  
 
Cosmic kids yoga  
Youtube channel offering kids yoga, mindfulness and relaxation.  
 
Gratitude Jar  
Activity sheet including printable sentence starters to help children think of ideas.  
 
Emotion wheel  
By identifying an image, children can convey their current feelings and explore these with an adult.  
 
Engagement  
Sport activity programme  
Fun ‘Wellbeing Through Sport’ activities to do at home.  
 
ELSA activity calendar  
A 14-day calendar of activities, including mindfulness, crafts and positive thinking.  
 
Joanna Basford colouring  
Collection of free colouring pages.  
 
Joe Wicks Fitness  
9am weekdays live fitness for adults & children.  
 
Relationships  
Power of kindness calendar  
The calendar helps children and young people learn about and carry out kind acts.  
 
Blue Peter Badges  
Children could earn a blue badge by writing a letter telling Blue Peter about their hobbies and interests.  
 
Meaning  
30 indoor activities  
Examples of indoor activities with limited resources needed.  
 
Achievement  
Origami Easy origami instructions.  
 

References: Seligman, M. (2011). Flourish: A New Understanding of Happiness and Wellbeing – and How to 
Achieve Them. London: Nicholas Brealey Publishing. Seligman, M., & Csikszentmihalyi, M. (2000). Positive 
psychology: An introduction. American Psychologist, 16, 126–127. PERMA resources: 
http://www.adamspsychologyservices.co.uk/coronavirus.html  
 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbeebies/joinin/seven-techniques-for-helping-kids-keep-calm
https://www.mentallyhealthyschools.org.uk/media/2013/self-care-kit-covid-19.pdf
https://cosmickids.com/watch/
https://www.therapistaid.com/worksheets/gratitude-jar
https://www.mentallyhealthyschools.org.uk/resources/
https://teammentalhealth.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2020/03/The-complete-6-week-Wellbeing-Through-Sport-Activity-Programme.pdf
https://www.elsa-support.co.uk/coronavirus-14-day-self-isolation-activities/
https://www.johannabasford.com/happyplace/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCAxW1XT0iEJo0TYlRfn6rYQ
https://www.redcross.org.uk/get-involved/teaching-resources/kindness-calendar
https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/joinin/about-blue-peter-badges
https://activeforlife.com/42-activities-to-keep-kids-busy-while-parents-work-at-home/
https://origami.me/easy-origami/
http://www.adamspsychologyservices.co.uk/coronavirus.html


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Redbridge Emotional Welling Mental Health Services 

 

Anna Freud Centre Resources 

 Lingo booklet: provides insight into the experiences of young people when talking to adults/professionals about their mental 
health https://www.annafreud.org/mental-health-professionals/improving-help/resources/lingo/  

 Talking mental health with young people in primary school: https://www.annafreud.org/schools-and-colleges/resources/advice-
for-parents-and-carers-talking-mental-health-with-young-people-at-primary-school/ 

 Talking mental health with young people in secondary school: https://www.annafreud.org/schools-and-colleges/resources/advice-
for-parents-and-carers-talking-mental-health-with-young-people-at-secondary-school/ 

 Supporting children’s transition into secondary school: Guidance for parents/carers: evidence-based guidance package for 
parents that was written with input from clinicians at the AFC and teachers. https://www.annafreud.org/schools-and-
colleges/resources/supporting-childrens-transition-to-secondary-school-guidance-for-parents-and-carers/  

 

 

Child Psychotherapy  

 Understanding childhood: contains a series of leaflets written by experienced Child and Adolescent Psychotherapists to give 
parents, grandparents, carers and professionals’ additional insight into children’s feelings and view of the world and to help 
make sense of their behaviour. https://childpsychotherapy.org.uk/resources-families/understanding-childhood 

 

Redbridge EWMHS/CAMHS 

 ADHD Resources for parents: with information on organizations that parents can refer to for extra support for their child, 
including support in the education section, parenting programs, and online courses for parents/carers. (attached) 

 Official Redbridge EWMHS/CAMHS Resource Booklets https://www.nelft.nhs.uk/redbridge-camhs  
 

 

YoungMinds 

 Apart from having great resources for parents/carers regarding young people’s mental health, they also have a parenting 
support helpline that you are able to call.  

o Offer advice to parents/carers concerned about their child’s mental health up to the age of 25.  
o Helpline: 0808 802 5544 (9:30am-4pm Monday to Friday) FREE 
o Webchat service (9:30am-4pm Monday to Friday) – on bottom right hand corner, click the webchat icon 
o Email service (temporarily closed) 
o Parents Helpline | Mental Health Help for Your Child | YoungMinds 

 

Gov.Uk 

 UK Government website also has a section called the Education Hub where they provide lists of resources for children, students, 
parents, school staff that you can access for free. 

 Mental health resources for children, students, parents, carers and school/college staff - The Education Hub (blog.gov.uk) 

 

https://www.annafreud.org/mental-health-professionals/improving-help/resources/lingo/
https://www.annafreud.org/schools-and-colleges/resources/advice-for-parents-and-carers-talking-mental-health-with-young-people-at-primary-school/
https://www.annafreud.org/schools-and-colleges/resources/advice-for-parents-and-carers-talking-mental-health-with-young-people-at-primary-school/
https://www.annafreud.org/schools-and-colleges/resources/advice-for-parents-and-carers-talking-mental-health-with-young-people-at-secondary-school/
https://www.annafreud.org/schools-and-colleges/resources/advice-for-parents-and-carers-talking-mental-health-with-young-people-at-secondary-school/
https://www.annafreud.org/schools-and-colleges/resources/supporting-childrens-transition-to-secondary-school-guidance-for-parents-and-carers/
https://www.annafreud.org/schools-and-colleges/resources/supporting-childrens-transition-to-secondary-school-guidance-for-parents-and-carers/
https://childpsychotherapy.org.uk/resources-families/understanding-childhood
https://www.nelft.nhs.uk/redbridge-camhs
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent/parents-helpline-and-webchat/
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2021/09/03/mental-health-resources-for-children-parents-carers-and-school-staff/


 
Google Classrooms – Help Sheet 
What is Google Classroom? 

Google Classroom is a class-organisation platform that incorporates Google’s core G Suite (Google Docs, Sheets, 
Slides, Drive) and other Google products so students can access everything they need for a class, including 
homework assignments, group projects and files. Google Classroom is designed for organisation and 
collaboration. We will be using Google Classroom to assign homework as well as within school to improve 
children’s digital literacy. 

 

How do you log into a Google Classroom? 

Your child has been given a username (email address) and a password, these should be stuck inside their 
communication or homework books. You have also received an email and/or text with the information. To access 
it you can search ‘Google login’, once you have logged in using the username and password you have access to 
email, classroom and Google drive (a storage system that uses the Google version of Word, Excel and 
PowerPoint). 

 

When you log in look for the ‘waffle’ (the nine dots). 

 

 

You will then see these options and you select ‘Classroom’ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Each class is private to the people the teacher has personally invited, including the students enrolled in that 
class and other teachers. Once your child has accessed a class, they can use all the features the teacher has 
enabled for that class, including class schedules, assignments and announcements.  

 

Can you use Google Classroom at home? 

Children can access Google Classroom from anywhere, including from their phones or tablets, when they 
download the Google Classroom app. 

 

How does my child find out about new stuff posted in Google Classroom? 

Your child will receive an email when the teacher posts an announcement. These emails come through your 
child’s email account, not solely in the Classroom. Classrooms do not alert you when an assignment is due; to 
keep track of deadlines, kids need to check the class calendar.   


